## TOWN OF HILL

Cemetery Trustees Meeting

April 7, 2022

Trustees Present: Stephen Rosen, Lisa Seymour and Shaun Bresnahan

Lisa Seymour brought the meeting to order at 5:00 pm.

Lisa Seymour received a message from J & L Landscaping on March 31<sup>st</sup> stating that he will not be able to help take care of the cemeteries this year. He has just signed two large contracts and this will be taking most of his time this season. Jeremy did mention that he has some names and numbers of people if we need help finding someone. Shaun Bresnahan said that he spoke with Bob Dupuis and he is interested in mowing the cemeteries this year. Stephen Rosen asked if the same people were working with Bob because they never were careful when mowing and broke several stones.

Shaun Bresnahan shared with Stephen Rosen and Lisa Seymour that he is pulling together the town areas and the cemeteries that will need mowing and submitting this out for bid. This would consist of bi-weekly mowing in the town with spring clean-up and for the cemeteries they would need to be ready for Memorial Day, July 4<sup>th</sup> and Labor Day weekend and maintained through the summer as needed this also would include spring clean-up. We currently have two companies interested on bidding of this contract.

Shaun Bresnahan removed the trash barrel from Murray Dickerson Cemetery because someone is using it for private trash. At the Hill Center Church Cemetery, we are still having an issue with the resident that lives next to the cemetery. The issue is they continue to place stuff against the stonewall the cemetery has a 25-foot buffer around the outside in which nothing can be placed this covered under RSA 289:3 III Location.

The fence at Bunker Hill and the Gate at Murray Dickerson needs painting. Stephen Rosen suggested that we use Sherwin Williams deck scape paint. Lisa Seymour will reach out to JoAnne Irving to see who is doing the work at Judith Brodeur's because he did a great job on her fence. It was suggested the we ask Shelly Henry to include in her email blast that we are looking for a painter for the cemeteries.

Stephen Rosen suggested that we develop a fee schedule for burials currently we have nothing. Lisa Seymour will reach out to surrounding towns to see what they charge and compile a list to discuss at a later date.

Need to retype the Cemeteries Town of Hill Rules and Regulations.

Shaun Bresnahan and Stephen Rosen will remove the two trees at Murray Dickerson. Stephen Rosen asked Lisa Seymour to reach out to Rolf Wasserman to ask for permission to use their property to remove these trees.

Send a letter to Diane Craig about the trash next to the Hill Center Church Cemetery.

Need to update the maps with the burials over the last two years.

With no further business to conduct, Lisa Seymour made the motion was and Shaun Bresnahan seconded the motion. Unanimously approved to adjourn at 5:51 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa A. Seymour

Shaun Bresnahan

Stephen Rosen

Lisa A. Seymour

Tion In